
Blessings to you all my dear friends and faithful prayer and financial partners. Know that you are standing with us 
in our ministry Alfa y Omega christian school and we are reaching souls for Christ among the mountain towns of 
Guatemala - a beacon of light in a dark world.

We are ending our first month January and heading into the second month February 2024 of classes. All is going 
well and both sections of our school, the elementary/jr high and the high school are filled, running over, and even 
pressed down. We have had to turn away well over 200 children who have wanted to study here as we have no 
room left in the school. We have, as of today, enrolled 1200 children. Even filling the 4 new classrooms that we built 
for the school year 2023. Our thoughts are to expand 3 new classrooms on a 2nd floor in the area of our basket 
ball/common area where there are three large classes on the ground floor so just going up once more. Bathrooms 
are not needed as we have enough with what we have. This will be a help with the cost of the construction. So we 
are talking about the stairs leading up to the second floor and the 3 classrooms, roofing, doors, windows, desks, 
white boards, lighting, and a flat screen tv for teaching. Just to give you an idea of with this project entails. So we 
will be needing about $120,000.00. I ask you to be in prayer about this new project we are looking for a miracle to 
bless our educational community AyO Christian. 

45 years ago we opened a Christian school, the first in the area, here in 
Guatemala. During this time, we have given confidence to the people of 
the area, quality of education, excellent  installation’s, and - of course most 
importantly - been a beacon giving a Christ centered education to all who 
look to us for the education of their children. 

I will have a building fund at Globe where the deposits for building will be 
entered. Please do agree with me, Globe, and all the staff and children 
who study and work here at Alfa y Omega Christian that the funds will 
come in to make this vision a  reality.

Thank you and blessings, 

JUDY UBICO HERNANDEZ

more photos on next side 
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